PLEASANT HILL DOLFIN PARENT BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

MONDAY, April 13, 2015
Present:  Robert Allen, Rob Hicks, Amy Ross, Sharon Murphy, Peter Hutcheson,  Sara Silver, Gus Jullien,  Katrina Hunn, Sheryl Webster,  Talli Pitcher (head coach)  Korey Riley (district representative), Kristy Minka
Meeting called to order at 7:10pm by President Robert Allen

President-Robert Allen
Vice President-Peter Hutcheson

-LSC League Meet will be Rock the Blocks…We will purchase league meet shirts for the coaches.  
Head Coach-Talli Pitcher

-Talli is excited to add Kenan to her coaching staff.  He is great with kids and will be lead coach for the 9/10’s.
-Talli asked that we move the Parent Meeting to 7:30 due to practices but still open the meeting at 7p for new parent Q and A. She was able to get donations from Costco for the meeting. Team sales will sell last years inventory at meeting and will take preorders for new spirit wear. 
-Swim a thon moved to July 22nd
-May 12th will be another suit try on day. 

-Sports Basement has confirmed they will have a booth at Battle

-Talli is working on Blue Book with Sheryl

-The record board should be updated

-Team tshirt design for this year will be maroon tie dye. Peter will work on the actual print

-Team swim caps have been ordered.  Will be maroon with simple PHD lettering

-Registration numbers are at 200 right now!

-Spirit meeting went great!  Dolfin canopies will go up at all meets. She wants to get bandanas for kids to wear. Team will make spirit posters. We will have a map up at the pool showing where all age group tents are located. She wants to have age group captains and hopes to do some team dinners. She also wants to update and post all best times and go back to having swimmers of the week and posting those pictures. She discussed an open air bulletin board for current news and information. Rob Hicks will handle this and it will be located on the wall along the locker room. 
-Honor Bags—we discussed drawstring bags vs. duffle?  We will discuss this further. 

-Sports Basement shopping night?  A date was not set for this but was discussed.

Secretary-Amy Ross 
-The board voted to approve the minutes from the March meeting.  Korey to put them up on the website

Treasurer-Merry Burns
-Merry will add a line item to the budget for Spirit items!
 Team Operations-Sheryl Webster
-Sheryl is working on the Blue Book updates.

-She is ready to start sending out weekly digest emails to the team.
-Sheryl talked about a mentorship program pairing new families with seasoned ones. We will focus on doing this this year!
Battle of the Ages Shuleen Martin not present—Talli to touch base with Shuleen as we are getting closer and closer to this meet and we want to make sure things are going smoothly and also to see if Shuleen needs more help!  The Board wants to help and we would like to schedule a kick off meeting asap!!!!!!!
Fundraising-Gus Jullien

-Gus would like to do email blasts regarding fundraising. Also wants a list of who has donated in the past so that we can call these folks again.  Hard copies of fundraising program will go out in the mail this week.
Social-Katrina Hunn
-Bingo night will take place at the Senior Center on Sunday, May 31.  We will be charged $600 and can use the center from 3:30-7:30.  Event will take place 4:30-7. Nacho  bar will be included with ticket ($20 adult $10 kids).  We will have no host bar. We can play 8 possible games. $50 for game sponsors and raffles available. Coaches will be bingo callers hopefully and older kids can sell raffle tickets.  We will advertise via email and put in Focus and Outlook and advertise at parents night. Peter can get Drakes Beer donated and Kat can get some wine donations from Grocery Outlet.
 Snack Shack Sharon Murphy
Meet Operations-Rob Hicks

-Most likely Robs family will be moving at the end of the swim season. We will need to actively look for his replacement starting now!
-Rob will put ventilation in snack shack as discussed at previous meeting.

-We need new timing plungers!!!!!

Team Manager-Sara Silver
-Sara confirmed that her daughter will not be swimming with the team for the 2016 season so it will be very important to find and train her replacement this season as her job  is a big one!
District- Korey Riley
-July 4th Parade. We can use Rob’s truck.  We need a volunteer to head up coordination of decorating our float.  Peter is on the PH July 4th Planning commission.

-We will start the team meeting at 7:30 instead of 7 due to practices however board members will plan to be there at 7 to field questions from parents who can get there early

-Overflow parking for Battle will not be available this year but this should not be a problem.

-We discussed scheduling the end of the season clean up work day for August 22nd at 8a.  Awards night is scheduled for August 23rd
-LSC will be hosting a stroke and turn training this year and will be decided by the league presidents. Jim Libby will be heading up our stroke and turn team this year.

-Health inspector will be coming to check the snack shack.

-May and June board meetings will start at 7:30 due to practice schedules.

-Are we going to hold a meet operations training on the set up day so that people interested in official and desk jobs can learn?????

Meeting adjourned at 8:55pm
Respectfully submitted,

Amy Ross

